
SALFORD SCHOOLS IN FINANCIAL DIFFICULTIES

1. Governing Bodies are responsible for managing their delegated budget in line with correct financial procedures to ensure the best possible education for their pupils.

2. In the exceptional circumstance that a Governing Body becomes aware that they will be unable to set a balanced budget for the next financial year, the Chair of Governors/Headteacher must contact the Director of Children’s Services, as a matter of urgency and normally no later then October 31st.
3. The Director will convene a meeting with the Headteacher, Chair of Governors, Chair of Finance, School Business Manager, Universal Services Manager, HR and Principal Group Accountant.
4. At the meeting, colleagues will consider what actions are required to enable the Governing Body to resolve its financial difficulties.  This will include discussions about the use of a licensed deficit.

5. If it becomes clear that a reduction in the number of staff employed at the school may be necessary and that employees may be dismissed the Headteacher will be asked to undertake a staffing review to identity which areas need to be reduced and to set up a meeting with employee representatives and the Redundancy/Redeployment/VER Policies will come into effect.

6. When the Governing Body have identified the staff to be put forward for redundancy/redeployment/VER they will draft a fully costed recovery plan which will be shared with Universal Services, HR and Finance. 
7. The recovery plan must show that the budget is able to be brought back into surplus and governors will be expected to apply the conditions detailed below which will be subject to challenge from the LA:-
· Year 1 corrective action results in the deficit budget being brought into balance – no further action
· Where this is not possible and as minimum a balanced in year budget is achieved by year 2 
· Year 3 any accumulated deficit balance is eliminated and brought back into balance

· In exceptional circumstances, where a school is unable to achieve the desired results by year 3 without detriment to the provision of the curriculum, there will be special authorisation for up to a maximum of 2 additional years

8. If the proposed recovery plan is determined by Universal Services, HR and Finance to meet the requirements of the approval process, formal approval would need to be obtained from the Director of Children’s Services, the City Treasurer and the Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee.
9. The Director of Children’s Services will keep the City Treasurer informed of progress throughout the process and the final proposal will be sent to the City Treasurer by January 31st where possible and certainly no later than 31st March.
10. Where the request for redundancies/retirements exceeds the Dedicated Schools Grant budget set aside for this purpose requests will be prioritised. Should it be deemed necessary that all applications should be processed, agreement will be sought from Schools Forum to exceed the budget allocation. 
11. Staff will be informed of the outcome of the retirement/redundancy proposals and where possible by February 28th in any given year and no later than 30th April.
